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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, 
these should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should 

be reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding 
Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Friendship 

“Try to be a rainbow in someone's cloud.” Maya Angelou 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
School Life 
Year 2 treated us to a lovely Class Assembly (their first ever one!) on Wednesday and they 
can be very proud of their confident and slick performance. Year 2 were able to share with 
us all the things they have been learning about The Great Fire of London, sharing facts, 
striking artwork and some beautiful singing. Thank you to all the parents and grandparents 
who were able to come along and support the children and my thanks to Miss Lancaster, 
Mrs Hussein, Mrs Miah and Mrs Place for all their help with preparing the children. Years 4 
and 5 had a good trip to Whitton Library earlier in the week and Year 6 followed up their visit 
to the local cemetery to see some war graves with a visit to London this morning. They went 
to see the Cenotaph and visit Westminster Abbey to see the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. 
Miss Macklearn, who took the class, was very proud of how Year 6 behaved themselves and 
the respect they showed when visiting the Cenotaph and the Abbey.  
 
This coming Sunday the BP Choir are performing (3pm) in Whitton High Street for the 
Whitton Lights event, so please do go and support them if you are able to. On Tuesday next 
week our Year 4, 5 and 6 School Council Reps are going to St Edmunds’s School to meet 
up with the St Edmunds School Council as well as the School Council from Chase Bridge. 
They have been tasked with coming up with a plan to help and persuade children to have 
healthy packed lunches, so we will keep you updated on how they get on. Good luck to the 
Boys’ Football Squad who are competing in the Borough Tournament on Wednesday next 
week.  
 
School Association 
Thank you to all the parents who have planned, organised and will run the Advent Discos for 
the children tonight. I know all the children are very excited and I look forward to hearing 
about some of the funky dance moves on show no doubt! Thank you also to all the parents 
who are giving up their time to run the Bishop Perrin Stall on Sunday at the Whitton Lights 
event. Please do go and visit them, as all the money raised on the stall will go directly to the 
School Association.  
 
We are very fortunate to have such an active and dedicated SA, as the money they raise 
feeds back in to school to support all the children. This year the SA are very generously 
giving us £1000 to help cover the cost of the coaches to the pantomime we are taking the 
children to on Thursday 8th December, plus they are providing the equivalent of £15 per 
child to help subsidise the cost of class trips. This is an amazing amount of money and only 
happens due to the commitment and generosity (of time) by such a hard working group pf 
parents. THANK YOU! 
 
With the World Cup now fully underway, good luck to England and Wales in the rest of their 
fixtures. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Mr Corke 
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ATTENDANCE   
The previous week’s attendance;  
 

CLASS % 

Friendship 91.25 

Endurance 91.00 

Peace      87.29 

Forgiveness      92.36 

Reverence         96.33 

Service      92.57 

Justice   95.38 

 
CELEBRATION WORSHIP  
Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
 

CLASS  

Friendship Max 

Endurance Annabella 

Peace      Whole Class 

Forgiveness      Ella 

Reverence         Adrika 

Service      Bella & Zach 

Justice   Husayn 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

BISHOP PERRIN PUPIL ACHIEVEMENTS 

Please email in one activity/event that your child has 
done outside of school that we can publish and celebrate 
at the end of term via our newsletter. 
 
 

CANCELLED FOOTBALL CLUB FOR YRS 5 & 6 
ON WEDNESDAY 30TH NOVEMBER 
Due to the Boys’ Borough Football Tournament being 
held on Wednesday 30th November, which Mr Corke is 
attending, there will be no Football Club next Wednesday 
(30th November). 
 
 

NEW PAYMENT SYSTEM - SCOPAY 
From Monday 28th November we will be using our new 
SCOPAY system for all school payments (school meals, 
trips, breakfast clubs etc). You should have been sent an 
email, with a unique login code, inviting you to sign up. 
Please sign up ASAP following the steps within the email 
to ensure you don’t lose access to your school payment 
services. There is a web browser or mobile app version.  
 

                    
 
Please do not use the previous PAY+ system from today 
(Friday 25th November). 

      

 

 

SHOE BOX APPEAL 
To support local women and children of domestic abuse we 
are once again taking part in a shoe box appeal. The boxes 
are going to family’s who have fled domestic abuse in the 
borough of Hounslow, any surplus boxes or items leftover 
will be going to a local refuge who the team work alongside. 
 
If you would like to make up a box please drop it to school 
by Friday 9th December.  

 
Children – please label as suitable for: BOY / GIRL & age: 
3 – 5 years / 6 – 7 years / 8 – 9 years / 10 – 12 years/13+ 

• small toys / puzzles (please not sharp toys or toys 
that promote violence in any way) 

• story books 

• hairbrush / hair accessories 

• colouring books and colouring pencils / felt tips / 
pencil case  

• mindfulness colouring books (for older kids) 

• stickers 

• Christmas card with a friendly message 

• Note pad and pen 

• Fidget toy 

• fluffy socks / gloves 

• sweets / box of chocolates 

• Small card games like Uno/dobble  

• items are ideally new or in very good condition 
 

Babies – items for babies MUST be brand new and have 
the CE stamp 

• Dummies 

• wet wipes 

• nappies 

• soft toys 

• teething rings 

• baby grows  

• bibs 

• baby book  (or other items that support mother and 
baby interaction) 
 

Women - 

• body Lotion 

• bath oil / salt 

• face wash/toner/moisturiser/ face masks 

• hair products (spray, mousse, hair bands or 
scrunchies) 

• scarves / gloves 

• socks, tights, slippers or flipflops 

• sweets / box of chocolates 

• a Christmas card 

• mindfulness colouring books 

• affirmation cards (e.g. ‘You are special’, ‘I am 
loved’) 
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YEAR 1 & 2 NATIVITY PERFORMANCE  
Year 1 and 2 will be working hard to learn their lines and songs for our annual Nativity performance at the end of term.  We 
are delighted to be able to invite you to see it – this will be the first time the infants have rehearsed and performed a full 
Nativity since 2019.  It is called ‘Baa-Baa Bethlehem’. 
 
Year 2 will be acting the main parts, supported by Year 1 who will be joining them in learning the songs and performing two 
songs of their own.  
 
Performance times 

• Monday 12th December at 9:45am: dress rehearsal to the rest of the school only 
 

• Monday 12th December at 2:15pm: matinee performance to families including babies and toddlers 
 

• Tuesday 13th December at 5:30pm: evening performance to families – adults and non-Bishop Perrin school age 
children only  

 
Siblings who attend Bishop Perrin will all have the chance to see the show on Monday at the dress rehearsal so they will 
not be permitted at the evening performance to keep space for adults and those who have not been able to attend the 
matinee.   Please do not bring siblings to the 5:30pm performance on Tuesday.  School age children who attend other 
schools, may attend.  
 
Tickets 
You will be given four tickets with your child’s name on – two for the matinee (red) and two for the evening (green).  You do 
not need to use them all, but will be asked to give a ticket when you arrive.  This will help us to manage numbers and 
prepare the hall for each show.  If you have a spare ticket and want to give it to someone else, that is fine.  
 
Drop-off and collection arrangements 
For the evening performance, please drop your child at school at 5pm on Tuesday 13th December and collect them from 
the middle doors in the Hall at approximately 6:10pm.  If your child is unable to attend the evening performance, please let 
us know as soon as possible.  We hope that all children will be able to attend. 
 
Costumes and props 
Year 1:  plain black leggings or tracksuit bottoms, a plain white T-shirt or jumper. 
 
Year 2: each child will be given a role by Miss Lancaster and you will be told individually what costume your child will 
require.  We have lots of costumes at school so most children will be provided for.  You may just need to make a small 
prop or decoration.   
 
Other 
Please help your child to learn their lines and to be able to say them confidently.  Please also encourage them to practise 
the songs at home so that they are familiar with the words and the actions.  Word sheets will be sent home next week.  
 
In the absence of our caretaker, please contact the school office if you are available on Tuesday 6th December at 3:30pm 
and willing to help us to construct the stage in the hall and take our lighting equipment out of storage in preparation for the 
Nativity performance.  This will require some heavy lifting.  Thank you very much. 
 
Please notify the school if you have any accessibility needs (e.g. use a wheelchair) so that we can make appropriate 
arrangements.  For the afternoon performance, pushchairs will need to be left outside. 
 
At the end of each performance, we will be collecting loose change (and notes!) to put towards out ‘Performing Arts Fund’.  
Thank you in advance for your generosity. Before the matinee performance on Monday 12th December,  Year 5 will sing 
Christmas carols on the courtyard. 
 
If you have any questions, please ask Miss Lancaster, Miss McAvoy or Mrs Beith. 
 
Thank you very much, 
 
Miss Lancaster. Miss McAvoy and Mrs Beith 
 



Year 2 Flat Stanley Sliders 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

25th November SA Disco 

27th November Whitton Lights 

28th November Y3 to Whitton Library 

28th November New payment system SCOPAY live. 
please sign up ASAP 

2nd December INSET Day – school closed 

5th December Y6 to Whitton Youth Zone 
Children to wear PE Kit 

8th December  
AM Session 

Juniors’ (Y3,4,5 & 6) 
Cinderella Pantomime at Hounslow 
Centre for Arts 
Packed Lunch Required 

8th December 
PM Session 

Infants (YR, 1 & 2) Cinderella 
Pantomime at Hounslow Centre for 
Arts 
Late pick up, arriving back late at 4:15-
4:30PM 

12th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity 2:15pm at BP 
School 

13th December Reception Christmas Songs at 
2:30pm at BP School 
Reception children can bring their 
Christmas jumpers to wear 

13th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity 5:30pm at BP 
School  

14th December Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas 
Lunch Day 

14th December Reception Christmas Songs at 
09:00am at BP School 
Reception children can bring their 
Christmas jumpers to wear 

15th December Y3 & Y4 Carol Service at St 
Augustine’s Church 1:30pm 

16th December Last Day of Term –  
School Closing at 1:30pm 

19th December – 
2nd January  

Christmas Holidays – School Closed 

3rd January 2023 INSET Day – school closed 

4th January 2023 Children return to school 

10th January 2023 Y6 St Philip and St James Church 

17th January 2023 Y5 St Philip and St James Church 

24th January 2023 Y4 St Philip and St James Church 

25th January 2023 Y1 Class Assembly  

31st January 2023 Y3 St Philip and St James Church 

CHRISTMAS PANTOMIME TRIP 
The whole school will be attending Cinderella at The Centre 
for Arts, Hounslow on the 8th December traveling by return 
coach.  
 
Juniors Visit (Year 3 - 6) Cinderella AM Performance 
Food – packed lunch from home required, children can also 
bring a healthy snack (no sweets and no snacks containing 
nuts), from home, to eat whilst at the pantomime.  
 
Infants Visit (Year R - 2) Cinderella PM Performance 
Parents please note the late arrival back to BP for a 
4:15/4:30pm pick up. 
Food – Infants will have their usual school provided hot 
lunch or their home provided packed lunch, which will be 
eaten at school prior to leaving for the pantomime.  
the venue.  
Snack - Children can bring a healthy snack (no sweets and 
no snacks containing nuts), from home, to eat whilst at the 
pantomime.  

POPPY APPEAL  
Thank you to everyone who purchased and donated 
toward the Poppy Appeal, we raised £195.95 for the Royal 

British Legion Poppy Appeal 2022. 

 

 

YEAR 1 CLASS ASSEMBLY  
Year 1 are looking forward to performing their class 
assembly will be on Wednesday 25th January 2023 at 9am 
in the main school hall. We look forward to welcoming 
parents and carers from this class to join us.  


